Unfavorable BH1171 Testimony

March 30, 2022

Lauren N Hunt
21 Harvard Drive
Plymouth, MA 02360

Maryland General House Assembly,

We, as a household, declare that this bill is unfavorable. In its entirety, it is contradictory to the
basic human rights afforded to the most vulnerable of the citizens of the United States. There is
no way to amend or restate this bill to adhere to the rights given to children of any age or state of
being in the United States. The right to life is God-given, unalienable, and guaranteed under the
constitution of Maryland and the United States. Under the guise of reproductive rights, this bill
also opens the door to allow children of all ages, including victims of abuse and human
trafficking, to be brought to Maryland where their abuser will be free from consequence of his
actions. We fully expect this witness testimony to be heard, recorded, and acted upon; in full
accordance of the law.

Sincerely,

Lauren N Hunt



